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Inside this issue ; ADC farms produce bounty of summer crops  

Inmate crews harvest yellow squash at the Tucker Unit. So far, 2012 has been a good 

year for vegetable production at the Tucker, Cummins and Varner gardens. 

 ADCôs satellite gardens and vegetable 

production fields are having a productive 

growing season. The proof is in the bags 

of fresh produce that will help meet food 

consumption demands. 

 During a recent visit Tucker, inmates 

were busy in the fields gathering bags of 

yellow squash. Warden Steven Williams 

said the squash crop has been one of the 

best heôs seen.  

 ñWe expect to bring in approximately 

14,000 pounds of squash today,ò said 

Williams. ñJust yesterday, we gathered 

almost 15,000 pounds. Itôs been a great 

season for our squash crop.ò 

 Although the squash may be coming in 

at a steady pace, the dry weeks in June 

werenôt kind to the broccoli crop.  

 ñWeôre probably not going to see as 

much of the broccoli this year as weôd 

like,ò Williams added. ñBut, the season is 

far from over yet. Weôve got plenty of 

other summer vegetables that are about 

ready to bring in, so weôre very excited.ò 

                              

(Continued on page 4) 
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Stay on your toes, donôt lose to complacency 
ñWhen a great team loses 

through complacency, it will con-

stantly search for new and more intri-

cate explanations to explain away 

defeat.ò  

ï Pat Riley, Miami Heat president 

and former NBA coach 

 

That quote from Pat Riley spurred 

some thoughts. I think of ADC as a 

great team ï a winning team. We are 

a successful agency because of the 

hard work and commitment of the 

dedicated and 

talented em-

ployees here. 

But con-

tinued suc-

cess requires 

staying on 

our toes and 

not falling 

into the pat-

tern of con-

tentment. 

P e o p l e 

who are com-

placent donôt look for new opportuni-

ties or dangers. They donôt see haz-

ards or threats because they are com-

fortable and focused on themselves or 

things that donôt relate to their work 

environment. This means they are 

moving along at the same pace, doing 

whatever has been done or worked for 

them in the past, when in fact, the 

circumstances may call for some 

other action or response. 

Inspirational writer Brian Kim 

puts it like this: ñOnce you stay in a 

place long enough, it gets very com-

fortable and then it requires more en-

ergy to get out of that place and 

therein lies the very well disguised 

and placed trap of complacency. If 

you find that the days are becoming 

more and more alike, youôre probably 

not alone. Routine is inevitable and 

people gravitate toward it like moths 

to the flame and once you settle down 

into the daily routine of things, you 

end up in a cycle that has potential 

negative side effects, especially in the 

world we live in today.ò 

The negative side effects are par-

ticularly dangerous in our business. 

Popping all of those doors is in-

convenient. Removing rubber kitchen 

boots for shakedown is inconvenient. 

Keeping proper control of keys and 

tools is inconvenient. Comparing ros-

ters and inmate IDs is inconvenient. 

Good security is always an inconven-

ience, but staying on top of those rou-

tine tasks is critical to safety. Officers 

canôt afford to be complacent. It puts 

their lives and the lives of inmates 

and other agency employees at risk. 

None of us can afford to be com-

placent. It may not be a matter of life 

or death, but every job in ADC is im-

portant. What if accounting didnôt 

keep an eye on expenses? We would 

have budget issues. What if the per-

son who stays on top of salary appro-

priations failed to follow the steps 

necessary to process payroll? None of 

us would like that one: we wouldnôt 

get paid. You get the point here. Ap-

ply the same logic across every job in 

every division of our agency. 

When an accident or incident oc-

curs, it typically means that someone 

made a decision to not follow proper 

policies and procedures. A different 

decision or action might have pre-

vented the incident. Thatôs why it is 

the responsibility of every employee, 

especially those in leadership posi-

tions, to remain alert about his or her 

surroundings ï and on top of their 

jobs. 

Lt. Col. Constance Smith of the 

386th Air Expeditionary Wing Medi-

cal Group wrote a commentary in 

March 2009 about embracing change 

and preventing complacency. This 

was her advice to airmen and I think 

it is just as applicable to ADC: 

ñTo prevent complacency in the 

workplace one must be committed to 

the mission, be a good steward and be 

responsible and accountable for every 

resource you manage. Be responsive, 

develop and grow as a person, a unit 

and an organization. Identifying and 

knowing your guiding values helps 

you stay on course during your jour-

ney é .ò 

Good advice.  

Letôs all take the time to look at 

ourselves and how we work ï and 

make changes, if necessary, to over-

come complacency. 

Ray Hobbs 

ADC Director  

Red Shirts tune up for breakfast 
 ADC wardens were treated to a lively arrangement 

of songs performed by the ñRed Shirt Singersò at the 

annual Wardensô Prayer Breakfast on June 28. Hosted 

by ADC Chaplaincy Services, this yearôs meeting was 

held at the Regional Park Waterfront meeting room, 

featuring a southern-style country breakfast followed 

by music from the Red Shirts.  

 ñWe usually have a guest speaker each year,ò said 

Chaplain John Wheeler, ADC Administrator of Reli-

gious Services. ñThis year, we just decided that we 

were going to sing.ò 
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The New Blues                                                                 by Bill Watson  

AWEC conference scheduled for September in Little Rock  

 Little Rock will be the host city 

for the Association of Women Execu-

tives in Corrections (AWEC) annual 

Membership Training Institute Sept 

14-16. 

 The 16th annual meeting will be 

held at the Doubletree Hotel immedi-

ately preceding 

the Working 

Women in Cor-

rections and 

Juvenile Justice 

c o n f e r e n c e 

Sept 16-19. 

 Since 1996, 

the focus of 

AWEC has 

been to offer 

opportunit ies 

and support to 

top female executives and senior 

managers in the corrections field and 

to mentor emerging leaders through 

itôs ñEach one...teach oneò philoso-

phy. 

 ñThis will be an exciting week for 

women working in the correctional 

field,ò said Sheila Sharp, ADC Dep-

uty Director of Administrative Ser-

vices. 

 ñAWEC has provided the perfect 

forum for executive level training 

specifically designed for  female lead-

ers.ò Currently throughout the United 

States, only twenty percent of the ex-

ecutive positions in corrections and 

juvenile justice agencies are held by 

women. With more than 200 execu-

tive members across the country 

working in private and public institu-

tions and community correctional fa-

cilities, AWEC is dedicated to guid-

ing women to the next level of their 

careers. 

 The theme for this yearôs confer-

ence ñWomen as Born Leaders: De-

veloping Our Natural Talentsò will 

feature full-day training sessions and 

provide select Arkansas women with 

ñEmerging Executives (E2) Trainingò 

on Friday, Sept 14. This will be a ses-

sion dedicated to assisting women 

who are considering an executive 

level position within their agency. 

 Guest AWEC speakers at this 

yearôs event include Leann Bertsch 

(ND), Jennie Lancaster (NC), Mary 

Livers (LA), Jodie Maesaka-Hirata 

(HI), Colette S. Peters (OR), Dora 

Schriro (NYC), Shirley Moore Smeal 

(PA) and Diane DeBarri (The Kintock 

Group.) 

 ñWe hope to send between 12-15 

ADC executive women to attend 

training,ò said Sharp. ñAWEC will 

provide stipends to cover training 

costs for approximately 20 women, 

but we may nominate up to 35 from 

ADC, DCC, BOP and the Juvenile 

Justice arena.ò 

  Membership to AWEC is open to 

all former or current full-time execu-

tive and senior managers in correc-

tional agencies and corporations at all 

levels of government, and from the 

private corrections sector as well as 

institutional and community-based 

corrections.  

 For additional information, visit 

www.womenincorrections.info or at 

www.awec.us 

Sheila Sharp 

Association of Women 
Executives in Corrections 


